
4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 PROPOSED NEW RIGHT OF WAY NAMES 
 
 Brian Soper and Janette Hinton, from the Horseshoe Lake Residents’ Association, were in 

attendance to comment on the proposed name for the new right of way at 98 Kingsford Street. 
 
 The Association favoured the name Ching Lane or Ching Gardens in recognition of the Ching family 

who have lived in the area since 1944 and contributed to the community.  The Ching name was 
considered by the Association to have more significance to the area than the aviator names also under 
consideration. 

 
 The Board’s decision is recorded under Part A, clause 1 of this report. 
 
 Simon Duncan, one of the developers of the new right of way at 98 Kingsford Street, also attended 

concerning the proposed right of way name.  Mr Duncan raised concerns about the handling of the 
naming process.  He noted that the use of the Ching name had been one of his original suggestions.  
However, having been informed of the aviation connection of Kingsford Street, he had done 
considerable research to identify the Altair, Moncrieff or Smithy names in keeping with that theme. 

 
 The Board’s decision is recorded under Part A, clause 1 of this report. 
 
 Brent Toms, from Connell Wagner (consultants for Adrian Sisson (Thornton Estates (2002) Limited)), 

was in attendance concerning the proposed right of way name for 148 Broomfield Terrace.  Mr Toms 
indicated that the developers favoured the use of the name of either Tompkins or Pepperell, who were 
early owners of the property.  They did not support the Board’s suggestion of Te Oranga Lane 
because of the potential confusion with the Kingslea Residential Centre’s use of Te Oranga (its former 
name and the name of the Centre’s marae). 

 
 The Board’s decision is recorded under Part C, clause 9 of this report. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


